
ST. MBSROB ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH 
PARISH COUNCIL MBBTING 

WBDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 7, 1:973 

The meeting was called to order at 7:45 p.m. with all members present: 

Harry Akgulian 
Harry Armaganian 
Harry Borani an 
John Esayian 
Chuck Garbedian 
Dan Mikaelian 
George Stevoff 
Rev. Guregh Yetenekian 

The minutes of the previous meeting were read by Harry Armaganian. This was followed 
by the Treasurer's Report. 

The first topic discussed was the refusal of Harry Armaganian to accept the position 
of Council Secretary. Chairman Stevoff then proposed that Hunaz Hazarian handle 
the task of Parish Council Recorder and also handle the general clerical functions 
of typing the minutes and recording them weekly and also performing other functions 
of a clerical nature. Harry Armaganian, therefore, agreed to accept the position 
of Secretary only if the before stated conditions were met by Miss Hazarian. 

Der Hyre then gave his weekly report on hh church duties for the period February 1 
thru February 8, 1973. Attached is the outline of his schedule followed. y.. 

Next, Chairman Stevoff appointed certain duties for each council member: 

Harry Akgulian Liaison between Building Committee and Parish Council 

Chuck Garbedian Liaison between Parish Council and other committees and groups 

Harry Boranian Make up of church bulletin board and assignment of keys 

John Bsayian Charge of regular church calendar 

Harry Boranian and Harry Armaganian were given responsibility to purchase necessary 
office furniture. 

The secretary was instructed to contact all organizational heads to set up individual 
meetings with the parish council. 

Next the subject of membership for Sunday School teaching eligibility was discussed. 
No definite conclusions were finalized. 

Next Saturday's ACYOA dance was discussed. It was unanimously agreed that should 
an issue be made of nationalistic displays at the dance, this would be a cause for 
dismissal of any participant . 

John'"Sa.~yian followed with his church maintenance report. After thorough discussion 
it was a~~ to hire a professional maintenance man - Roger Strawnsky. His rate would 
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b~ $20 per week, with the possibility of the job expanded to other duties, such as 
regular nightly security checks, light checks and inspection of thermostats. The 
council agreed that the extra services would require $5 - $10 additional pay. All 
church maintenance and clean-up functions are jointly under the control of Harry 
Akgulian, John Esayian and Chuck Garbedian. Chairman Stevoff then asked that one 
member of the above three contact Nisban Caderci to accept duties as chief consultant 
of the boiler and heating units. 

The subject of student conduct after Sunday School class dismissal was then broujht up. 
Two proposals were made: 

1. Rearrange class hours (10:30 a.m. - 11:30 a.m.) 

2. Discuss with Sam ICaprelian alternatives to handle problem 

Harry Boranian was appointed as liaison between the council and Sunday School to assist 
in working out a jointly acceptable solution. 

Next, the following subjects were discussed. 

Ticket Sales areas - nothing definite was decided except that for the time 
being tickets would have to be sold at the north entrance and definitely not 
the south. 

Harry Cherkinian then asked to address the parish council on reorganization of the 
Building Committee. Chairman Stevoff stated that for now there will not be any 
restructuring. The council did advise Harry that the Building Committee must still 
continue to exist and follow through with the following commitments to completion. 

1. Church Steeple 
2. Parking Lot 
3. Landscaping 

Other church building considerations must be undertaken with parish council approval 
only. 

Chairman Stevoff then asked Harry Boranian and Harry Armaganian to ·contact Perry 
Paragamian to obtain the names of member donors who have not as yet received their 
formal "Thank You" letters. 

The next date for Der Hyre's Waukegan ministerial trip was firmed up to be March 4. 

Harry Boranian was next asked to contact Sam Kaprelian to draw up a list of 
necessary items for the Sunday School. Harry . .agreed to handle this matter as soon 
as possible. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:10 p.m. by Chairman Stevoff and seconded by 
Chuck Garbedian 

Respectfully submitted, 
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ST. MESROB ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
WBDNBSDAY, FEBRUARY 14, 1973 

The meeting called to order at 7:40 p.m. by Chairman, George Stevoff, opened 
with a prayer by Der Hyre. 

Those attending were: 

Harry Akgulian 
Harry Armaganian 
Harry Borani an 
John Bsayian 
Chuck Garbadian 
Dan Mikaelian 
George Stevoff 
Rev. Guregh Yetenekian 
Htmaz Ha:tarian 

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved with one correction. In 
the previous notes it was mentioned Sam Kaprelian would be looking into purchasing 
items for the Sunday School; such as desks, tables, bulletin boards, etc. However, 
this should read "Sam Kaprelian would form a committee to draw up a list of 1 tems 
for the Sunday School, price them and submit the list to the Board of Trustees". 

TRBASURBR 1 S REPORT 
Harry Armaganian reported that as of February 1,, 1973 there was a balance of 
$67,087.66 in the check book. 

Harry Armaganian and Harry Boranian will meet with Ron Busarow this Friday, February 
16, 1973 to lock in the mortgage at $77,000. Harry Boranian reported that actually 
the mortgage would be locked in at $77,000, plus another $10,000 if it should be needed. 
Mention was also made that the landscaping estimate of $18,000 was included in the 
mortgage. 

REPORT OF PARISH PRIEST 
The report as read by Der Hyre was submitted to the parish council (copy attached). 

George Stevoff commented to Der Hyre that many people had stopped him the evening 
of the ACYOA Dance on February 10 and asked why Der Hyre was not in attendance. The 
parish priests from South Milwaukee and Greenfield were in attendance and it did not 
look good when our own parish priest was not present. Mr. Stevoff did comment that the 
dance was a huge success -- attendance was in excess of 300 people and that the net 
profit is expected to come to approximately $800. 

Der Hyre's explanation as to why he was not in attendance was attributed to the fact 
that he thought liquor would be served or consumed at the dance; therefore, he did not 
see fit to attend. However, comment was made that no liquor was served or consumed 
and it is expected it will not be served or consumed at any future functions as outlined 
and voted upon at the Annual Parish Meeting in January. 

It was also ~quested of Der Hyre that he must attend every ACYOA meeting and he mark 
his calendar that • meeting would be held Sunday, February 18 at 6:30 p.m. in the 
church hall. It was sugpsted he compliment the youth on their successful dance and 
that he also have a good explanation as to why he was not in attendance at the dance 
as many of the young people did ques\ion this. 
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cHURCH MANNERS 
the matter of people coming to the church to view the new facilities and then 
proceed to walk on the altar was discussed. An incident took place on Tuesday, 
February 13 when one of our older women took two Catholic nuns on a tour of the 
new church and all three walked across the altar. George Stevoff instructed each 
trustee that no one is to be on the altar, except the parish priest or deacon or 
acolyte. It is "off limits" to anyone else and the parish council has the authority 
to ask unqualified personnel to leave the area of the altar. 

MAINTENANCE 
ROger Strawnsky has been hired as a janitor for the church hall, classrooms, wash 
rooms and kitchen. He will also check the doors and windows each evening at 
approximately 10:00 p.m. Total fee for the janitor would be $30 a week or on a 
monthly basis of $130 (this would absorb the months with 5 weeks). He will also 
check the thermostats and set them at 6s•. Tuesday's will be the day for heavy 
cleaning by the janitor. 

A question was raised by Der Hyre as to who would clean the facilities after weddings, 
funerals, etc. George Stevoff commented the parish council or members of the church 
would do this type of cleaning lightly and then on Tuesday's the janitor would do the 
heavy cleaning. 

The question of cleaning the church was brought up. John Esayian mentioned the 
Maintenance Comittee would get together and assign the "sponsibility to various 
people in the parish on a rotating basis. 

It was also mentioned that no contract would be drawn up with the janitor as there 
is a possibility he may not want to continue working for us after a few months and/or 
we may not be satisfied with his work. 

BULLETIN BOARDS 
The Sunday SChool has asked where they could put up a bulletin board. After some 
discussion it was suggested that.the bulletin board be put up near the entrance 
to the hall. The old bulletin board would have to be stripped and cleaned. Harry 
Armaganian also asked where other signs could be posted in the hall. 

MEBTING WITH VARIOUS HEADS OP ORGANIZATIONS 
A letter written by Harry Armaganlan will be directed to all organization heads asking 
them to attend a parish council meeting on Wednesday, February 28 at 7:30 p.m. in the 
church hall. The purpose of the meeting is to see if any problems exist and if there 
is anything in particular they themselves wish to discuss with the parish council. 

The organizations to be contacted are: 

ACYOA 

ALTAR SOCIETY 

'MUE.NIAN SCHOOL 

CHOIR 

Bob Akgulian 
Alice Hazarian 
Mark Akgulian 

Mary Chardukian 
Charles Hardy 

Tarquin Andeki an 

Margaret Dadian 
Janet Cherkinian 
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SUNDAY SCHOOL 

WOMEN'S AUXILIARY 

YOUNG WOMEN'S GUILD 
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Sam Kaprelian 

Arpine Yetenekian 

Catherine Mikaelian 

A comment was made by Harry Boranian that this type of meeting should be held 
possibly every six months or quarterly. 

In the future Chuck Garbedian will act as liaison in case any organization should 
want to meet with the parish council and Der Hyre. 

OFFICE EQUIPMENT 
Harry Armaganian and Harry Boranian have contacted Office Supply and Jim Bruno will 
be working with them. They haw been offered 20\ to 25\ off, but it is felt they 
can still get a better price. 

HALL RENTAL 
No fees have been established as yet, due to the fact that the kitchen has not been 
completed. A question was raised as to what fee would be charged to the Andekian 's 
for the use of the hall (without kitchen facilities) for the wedding this Saturday, 
February 17. After some discussion it was decided the fee would be $50 and the 
family would be made aware of this. 

George Stevoff will make a study of the hall rental fees and come up with a recol'IUD8n­
dation of fees that could be put into effect for the rental of the hall, kitchen, meeting 
rooms -- for members and non-members. 

KEYS 
Keys will be distributed to authorized personnel this coming Sunday at church. These 
keys will be charted soaehow and when a person's term of office, etc. is finished the 
key will be returned to the parish council. Only authorized personnel will be allocated 
keys. 

SKlKING AREAS 
Ash trays have been put in the main hallway; however, smoking will be discouraged as 
much as possible. 

Another comment was made that people have been loitering in the hallways before going 
into church -- and carrying on conversations as if they were at a social gathering. 
This will be discouraged by the trustees and they will attempt to encourage the 
parishoners to go directly into church. Der Hyre will also make mention of this fact 
in the next parish bulletin. 

TELEPHONES 
Comment was made that many people use the parish phone and several unauthorized long 
distance calls have been made. A pay phone will be installed at the south end of the 
hallway. Also, phone jacks will be installed in several locations - two large conference 
rooms, hall way, kitchen - thus another phone will be available outside of the phone in 
the trustee's room. 

The pay phone will be utilized during the week; however, on Sundays the school children 
may use the ~•rish phone if necessary to contact their parents. 
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C01111ent was also made that the trustee's room is another place where some of the 
parishoners congregate on Sundays. It was suggested that this room be locked and 
the trustees utilize the use of the window ~r anyone who wishes to contact the 
trustees during Badarak. 

ANNEXATION OF LAND IN CALEDONIA TO WIND POINT 
Chuck Garbedlan will attend any pUblic meetings with regard to the above annexation 
possibility. The Parish Council $s a whole will keep their eyes on any notices in 
the newspapers regarding this matter and will contact Chuck, who will attend and take 
notes on behalf of the trustees. If Chuck is unable to attend any particular meeting, 
he will contact George Stevoff. who in turn will ask someone else to attend. 

SUNDAY SOfOOL 
The problem of keeping the children occupied after Sunday School was brought up. 
Sam Kaprelian, superintendent, was unable to attend the meeting because of personal 
reasons. However, he will be in attendance -at the next parish council aeeting. It 
was mentioned, however, that it is not the small children who are a problem, but 
the 8-9-10 year olds. 

One alternative was to have Sunday School start at 10:30 a.m. through 11:30 a.m., 
rather than the schedule now followed of 10:00 a.m. through 11:00 a.m. This matter 
will have to be discussed. 

Marge Mikaelian has volunteered to assist the Sunday School with the music originally 
instructed by Margaret Dadian. Mrs. Dadian, who has assumed the Tesponsibility of 
Choir Director, is lDlable to continue her work with the Sunday School. 

MAILING LIST 
Harry Armaganian, Perry Paragamian, with the assistance of Harry Boranian, will be 
compiling a complete up-to-date mailing list. ~ese will be keyed on the plates for 
"members" and "Non-members". 

AGBU 
x-t8tter has been received from the AGBU stating they would like to establish a 
library in one of the meeting rooms consisting of books in English regarding Armenian 
history, etc. 

However, clarification is needed as to who is going to maintain the library, who is 
going to furnish the books, etc. Mrs. Rose Akaulian will attend the next meeting of 
the parish council for any clarification needed. 

OIURCH HISTORIAN OR REPORTER 
George Stevoff presented an article written by Mary Kamakian on our Church Consecration. 
Mrs. Kamakian is the church historian or reporter for the parish. Although, Mrs. Kamakian 
has done an excellent job, the clarification of having all articles submitted and approved 
by the parish co\Dlcil has to be emphasized to her. 

Articles have been known to appear in newspapers without the knowledge of the parish 
co\Dlcil and this must be corrected. As a matter of policy "ALL ARTICLES (NEWS) MUST 
HAVE THE APPROVAL OF niE PARISH COUNCIL BEFORE niBY ARE SUBMITTED TO ANY NEWSPAPERS, ETC." 
Harry Boranian will act as liaison between the parish coUncil and Mrs. Kamakian to see 
that this policy is carried out. 

( 
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CONSECRATION BOOKLET ~ 
An ample supply of Consecration Booklets are still available. A suggestion was made 
that a mailing be sent to out-of-towners (former Racine parishoners) who might be 
interested in purchasing this booklet. These would be sold at the price of $3.00 each. 

These books will also be made available as gifts to visiting clergymen or visiting 
dignataries from various parishes. 

Harry Boranian requested that the Consecration Booklet Committee get together for 
one last meeting to make up a closing report on the book. 

SHELVES - STORE ROOM 
Harty Boranlan is working on the shelves in the store room. These will be made 
available to the Stmday School, athletic equipment, anyone else who has need for 
extra shelf space - some with closed drawers. 

MAIL BOXES 
Mail boxes for individual organizations will be set up. One suggestion was to have 
the boxes at the south end of the hallway - in this way when the mail arrives, it is 
only a matter of slipping the individual piece of mail for a particular organization 
into that particular slot. This would be handled on a daily basis. 

BEHAVIOR OP ACOLYTES 
The problem of tmcalled for behavior by one of the acql:ytes and a friend during BadaraJc: 
last Sunday was discussed. During the sermon the two young men filled the pulvar with 
an excessive amount of incense and left the priest's room filled with smoke. This was 
discovered by the Deacon during the sermon. This problem will be discussed with this 
particular acolyte by Der Hyre at the acolyte meeting on Saturday, February 17. 

George Stevoff brought up the fact that many appointed offices in the church have 
not been changed for years and possibly these appointments should be reaffirmed on a 
yearly basis. This would include: 

Sunday School Superintend~t\' 
Choir Director ~ __ _____) 
Athletic Director-

This will be discussed at a later date. 

The request of Mrs. Reitskettal to become a member of our parish will be handled 
by Der Hyre and the Parish Council. 

ACYOA 
George Stevoff brought up a critical situation which occurred the previous week 
with regard to the ACYOA. 

While our ACYOA was decorating the church hall for their dance_ a member of the 
dissident church approached the ACYOA, with the full knowledge of the chairman of 
the ACYOA, in an attempt to make 11 speech to the group. The advisor, Alice Hazarian, 
diplomatically asked this person why he was in attendance • He stated he was going to 
make an announcement to the group and told the advisor he wanted to ask the ACYOA to 
participate in a protest march in Chicago against the Turks. The advisor at this point 
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asked this person to leave the premises. It was noted that the M:.YOA is a church 
affiliated organization and is not involved in politics and, therefore, we could not 
allow him to make his speech. A short time after his dismissal a phone call was 
received by the advisor at the church from One of the mothe~s of the dissident church 
criticizing the advisor for her actions. A call was also received by our parish council 
chairman , who was not available at the time of the call. 'The chairman returned the 
call to the mother the next evening, at which time she immediately backed off with 
regard to this incident. 

ntis all evolved because of the unreliable actions of the chairman of the ACYOA. 
The parish priest and parish CO\D'lcil chairman will take this matter up with him and 
he will be firmly, but diplomatically reprimanded for his actions. The church in no 
way is to become involved in pblitical activities. 

Der Hyre and the chairman of the parish eot.mcil will attend the next ACYOA meeting 
on Sunday, February 18 at 6:30p.m. in the church hall. Mr. Stevoff will addret;s the 
group as chairman of the parish council and compliment thea on their successful dance. 
At the same time he will also bring to them the feelings of the church and parish 
council with regard to participation in political activities. 

A suggestion was made that a letter be drafted and sent to the attention of all 
organizations taking a stand on this particular point of view. This will be taken 
under advisement by the parish council. 

BUILDING COMMITTEE 
Harry Akgulian, who is liaison between the Building Committee and the Parish Council, 
listed the various items which are being handled at the present time by this committee: 

Colored glass for church windows 
Moving of garage to church property 
Basketball backboards 
Church steeple - possibility of donation by Mr. Jansouzian -
Kitchen cabinets 

Sam Akgulian, a melber of the committee dropped in and addressed the council. The 
steeple as designed by Mr. Jansouzian did not meet the qualifications of the Building 
Committeej therefore, some redrawing will have to be done. 

A request was also made that a sign stating "CLEAN FILL DIRT WANTED" be put up on the 
church property. 

Harry Akgulian will contact the members of the Building Committee and advise them that 
the Parish Council would like to meet with them on Wednesday, February 21 at 7:00 p.m. 
in the church hall to discuss their duties and clarify any questions they may have. 

ACYOA 
Alice Hazarian, advisor to the ACYOA approached the parish council for assistance in 
working with the group. Two projects of major concern are the Sununer Study Group 
to Armenia and the St. Nersess Summer Study Session. A request for an additional 
male advisor was also made - this will be taken under advisement by the Parish Council. 

mAN I< YOU LETI'ERS. 
Thank you letters will be written to Mr. Ed Jozwik, thanking him for letting Kay 
Mikaelian use the equipment and materials from Modines to make the chair rack for 
our church. 
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' A/thank you letter will also be sent to Mr. 6 Mrs. John Esayian of South 
Milwaukee who donated 4 pair of slippers to the church. 

The Women's Auxiliary will continue making the Maas for the Divine Liturgy. Mr. 
Toros Koroghlanian will also continue preparing it on Sundays. 

George Stevoff asked Der Hyre whether acolyte rehearsals were being held. 
Der Hyre announced he would be starting Saturday, February 17. 

Listed below are items which will be on the agenda for the next meeting. 

Split Madagh 
Membership Committee 
Policy Booklet 
Potential Member - Mrs. Reitskettal 
Sunday School 
Thank You Letters 
Cllurch Sign 
Catering 
Church Rental Fee 
Advisor to ACYOA 
Recognition Dinner 
Consecration Procedure Booklet 

Meeting adjourned at 10:25 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

h~ 
Parish Council ~corder 
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ST. MESROB ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
MAY 9, 197 3 

Meeting was called to order at 8:05 p.m. by the Parish Council Chairman, 
George Stevoff. 

Two sets of minutes were read - the April 25 regular Parish Council Meeting 
and the April 11, Parish Assembly meeting. 

The Treasurer's Report showed a balance of $41,424.59. 

Der Hyre_submitted the last two weekly reports, copies attached. 

First order of business was the report given by George Stevoff on his attendance 
at the Diocesan Assembly in Worcester, Massachusetts. Below are some of the issues 
and answers. 

Membership dues are no longer due by January 1 for that year. 

Parish Council Chairmen are now designated as regular Diocesan 
Convention delegates with full voting rights. 

New diocesan delegates will not be requested to be voted on. 
Current delegates will remain in that capacity. 

Budget review - Diocese will operate with a deficit unless 
St. Vartan's Patrons listing becomes successful. Our church 
assessment will be increased $1,000 next year unless we can 
obtain ten (10) or more patrons. 

Report on relations with Separated Brethren - all optimistic 
with the following conditions as MUSTS before discussion on 
merger can begin. 

1. Adhere to one (1) Church 
2. With one (1) Primate and one (1) Diocese 

By consent of the Catholicos this movement will be started 
only in North America. 

St. Mesrob had a total of 12 members attend the Diocesan Assembly. 

Next order ·of business - individual progress reports. 

Harry Boranian 
1. Working on purchase of hall tables 
2. Shelves completed in storage room 
3. Consecration Booklet sales will be solicited 

-- -- --~ -~--------~ -
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Chuck Garbedian 

Hanger purchase turned over to Harry Armaganian. 

Harry Akgulian 
Working on classroom numbers 

Dan Mikaelian 
Rides for elderly will.contact Taros Koroghlanian 

Harry Armaganian 
Will order 200 coat hangers 
Purchase mail box slots 

John Esayian 
1. Speaker system assigned to Building Committee 
2. Circular on paraphernalia for Church 
3. ds on chandle holders 
4. Kitchen equipment (racks and carts for dishes) - will check prices 
5. Phone Jacks 

Der Hyre 
1. 
2. 
3. 

Letter to midwest parish priests inviting them to Madagh 
List of elderly for rides to church 
Send letter to Archbishop Nersoyan with check 

Der Hyre's next Waukegan visitations will be May 27 and June 24. 

Annual Picnic - July 1 
Contract received from Armenian Band - $200 for five piece band 

Madagh - June 10 
Report on replies to attend- response so'far very slow and inconclusive. 

Cover letter giving schedule of events - with inclusion of Madagh donation 
envelopes will be sent out this coming week to parishoners. 

Other Business 
Harry Boranian will atempt to go to Mitchell Folding Tables once a week to 
purchase hall tables. 

Harry Akgulian brought up the possibility of purchasing a letter folding machine -
also buying tools for church was brought up. Both ideas were rejected; however, at some 
date a notice may be circulated requesting church members to donate tools. 

Harry Akgulian stated that the only real need for phones was in the kitchen and 
the Priest's room. This was agreeable to the Parish Council. 

Motion was made to set a flat fee for the nine monthly Knights of Vartan Meetings 
at $100 (rather than the normal $180). Harry Boranian seconded the motion- motion 
carried with one desenting vote. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:05 p.m. 
' 

Respectfully submitted, 

Harry Armaganian - Secretary 

-- ------ --- ~ 
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